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  October 22, 2021 

Dr. Betty A. Rosa 
Commissioner of Education 
New York State Education Department 
89 Washington Avenue 
Albany, New York 12234 

Dear Commissioner Rosa,  

Enclosed for your examination and approval is my semi-annual report on the fiscal operations 
of the Wyandanch Union Free School District for the period of January 1 – June 30, 2021. This 
document is submitted to you in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 18 of the Laws of 
2020. 

The report includes a review of key accomplishments during the past year, as well as the status 
of those recommendations made in my initial report to you of December 2020, some of which 
may be in need of further action on behalf of the school district. In addition, I have outlined 
specific areas for which I anticipate having substantial involvement in the coming year. 

In addition to the Wyandanch Board of Education and the District's administrative team, I wish 
to thank you and the staff at the State Education Department who have been so helpful in 
providing assistance and guidance in my work at the Wyandanch UFSD. 

Sincerely, 

Albert T. Chase 



c:  Dr. Kimberly Young-Wilkins 
     Dr. James Baldwin 

Mr. Ira Schwartz 
Wyandanch Board of Education 
Dr. Gina Talbert, Superintendent of Schools 
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